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Report on UCU Emergency Meeting for Staff on Academic-Related (PMSA) Contracts Held at 1:00pm on Monday 10th June

A packed meeting heard a report from UCU negotiators, including UCU Regional Support Officer Marie Monaghan, who has been involved throughout the negotiations on standardisation of terms and conditions.   After a discussion in which many members participated, the following motion was passed unanimously:


This branch condemns the draconian measures now being taken by the University to force a change in terms & conditions for PMSA staff.  We note that this will involve the effective dismissal of more than 50% of our colleagues.  We fundamentally oppose the use of contract termination as a method of forcing change and call upon the University to reopen discussions.

We further note that this tactic is normally employed by disreputable employers and has never before been employed in a British university.

These measures mark a sea-change in industrial relations in the University, and if they are not challenged will soon be more widely used.  In addition we consider that this bullying approach constitutes a serious reputational risk for the university itself.

This meeting calls upon the Branch committee to organise against this action to build support amongst UCU members and more widely and to prepare for industrial action to resist this move.


There will be an Extraordinary General Meeting at 1:00pm on Wednesday 19th June in Lecture Theatre 6, Rendall Building.  This meeting will hear a further report on the UCU negotiators' meeting with management scheduled for later this week.  Please encourage colleagues to attend, and display this poster as widely as possible.  Since this meeting will be for UCU members only, any non-members who are concerned about the threat to their terms and conditions should join online at http://www.ucu.org.uk/join before the meeting.

Until further notice:

· Do not engage in any individual or group/team meetings with management concerning the terms and conditions of your contract

· Do not sign any paperwork which suggests that you have been consulted on or agreed to a change to your terms and conditions

· If you receive an email which mentions consultation or standardisation of terms and conditions, do not respond.  Forward it to lucu@liv.ac.uk and wait for our advice.

· Make every effort to attend the meeting on 19th June and any further UCU meetings which we call.

Finally, in view of the likelihood of an industrial action ballot, please check your UCU membership record and update as necessary to ensure that your employment details and the address to which ballot papers will be sent is correct.  You can do this online at https://members.ucu.org.uk/index.php/login  Please do it today before you forget. 
